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Perry Township Supervisors 
Minutes 

April 12, 2022 
 

Call to order at 3:00 pm. by Chairman Frank Basile followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Board members present were 
Ronnie Howard and Tom Brookover with secretary Chris Jarrell. 

Public in Attendance:  Vickii Lawson and Jenny Bardwell. 

Public Comments: (all comments are limited to no more than 5 minutes per person; persons requested to be on the agenda 
will be recognized first).  None received. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  

Bid Opening for stone and fuel.  Spreadsheet attached.  Motion to accept Greer Industries bid for stone for 2022/23 was 
made by Ron Howard seconded by Tom Brookover.  Motion passed.  Motion to table the fuel bid by Ron Howard seconded 
by Tom Brookover.  Motion carried. 

A motion is needed to approve the minutes of the board meeting on March 8, 2022.  Motion by Ron Howard seconded by Tom 

Brookover.  Vote: All in favor. 

Treasurers Report: A motion is needed to approve the Treasurer’s Report and pay any bills. 

General Fund & Special Funds: $28498.31.  Payroll funds: $39048.58.  Motion by Ron Howard Seconded by Tom Brookover.  Vote: 

All in favor. 

Resolution 3-2022 – Application for Grant by PA Racing for equipment upgrade.  Applying for grant to update a one-ton dump and 

purchase a mini excavator:  Motion by Frank Basile seconded by Tom Brookover to approve the Resolution.  Vote:  approved. 

Lot Split Application was presented by Jeff Wright.   Mr. Wright. presented the maps, survey and paperwork which are in order.  Motion 

to approve the Wright lot split by Ron Howard seconded by Tom Brookover.  Vote:  approved. 

Lot Split Application was presented by Linda Collins for the Lewis/Masar lot split.  Mrs. Collins presented the maps and paperwork.  

Motion to approve the Lewis/Masar lot split by Tom Brookover seconded by Ron Howard.  Vote:  approved. 

Lot Split Application was presented for the Smith/Evans split.  Mrs. Evans presented the maps and paperwork which is in order.  Motion 

to approve the Smith/Evans lot split by Tom Brookover seconded by Ron Howard.  Vote:  approved. 

Jenny Bardwell addressed the Supervisors regarding the Mouth of Shannon.  Ms. Bardwell is requesting help to clean up and clear the 

area around the water access.  Ms. Bardwell reported she will reach out to Mark Muchow who owns a small flat area to see if he may 

be interested in donating/selling the property to Greene Together or Friends of Dunkard Creek.  Ms. Bardwell will keep the Township 

informed of her progress. 

Ed Kiger requested to address the board regarding possibly tearing down and constructing a new building at his business in town.  Mr. 

Kiger was not present.   

 

A motion to adjourn was made at 3:12 pm by Tom Brookover seconded Ron Howard. Vote:  all in favor. 
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